
Minutes of a Members’ meeting of the 

Focus Group Camera Club 

April 12, 2016 

 

 A duly called and constituted members’ meeting of the Focus Group Camera Club was held on April 12, 

2016, beginning at 7:30 p.m., at River Road Presbyterian Church, Richmond, Virginia. 

 

The President opened the meeting, made announcements and welcomed guests. 

 

 The President next turned the meeting over to John Garafolo, who moderated an interesting Mini 

Showcase of the work of members Hal Tyler, Bob Coles, Bill Billings and Charles Krumbein. Hal Tyler 

presented images from a trip to Myanmar. Bob Coles conducted a session on equipment, philosophy, and his 

photographic interests.  Bill Billings presented images of snowflakes, and Charles Krumbein presented images 

from a recent trip to Oaxoca, Mexico. All presentations were interesting, and were enjoyed by the members. 

 

New member Bill Piper next presented an introductory series of his images, which were also well 

received by the members. 

 

The members next elected Bev Nelson to membership in the Club’s Nominating Committee to fill 

vacancies in the upcoming board and officers election, and various club committee appointments.  

 

Bob Coles next announced that the next Newsletter would feature images of members’ children and 

grandchildren, and encouraged members to submit their images by April 25, 2016. 

 

And nothing further remaining to be done, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

      Respectfully submitted 

      Durwood Felton, Secretary 


